
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Laura Bugay, Chairperson
	[image: C:\Users\ebrown\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Word\Town Seal - Color.jpg]
	26 Bryant Street

	Andrew Tittler, Vice Chairperson
	
	Dedham, MA 02026

	Stephanie Radner, Associate
	
	

	Michelle Kayserman, Clerk
Leigh Hafrey, Associate
Nick Garlick, Associate
	
	Tel: (781) 751-9210

	Eliot Foulds, Associate 
	
	Fax: (781) 751-9109

	Nathan Gauthier, Alternate
	
	

	Sean Hanley, Alternate
	TOWN OF DEDHAM
	Website

	Elissa Brown, Agent
	
	www.dedham-ma.gov

	Renee Johnson, Administrator
	CONSERVATION
	

	
	COMMISSION
	



      MINUTES of MAY 2, 2019  
Pursuant to the notice filed with the Town Clerk, the meeting of the Conservation Commission was held in the Lower Conference Room at Dedham Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday May 2, 2019

The following Commissioners were present:
Laura Bugay, Chair
          Andrew Tittler-Vice Chair
Michelle Kayserman, Clerk
Nick Garlick
Leigh Hafrey
         Stephanie Radner
         Eliot Foulds
         Nathan Gauthier-Alternate
        Sean Hanley-Alternate


The following staff were also present
Elissa Brown, Agent
Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Commissioner Bugay called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. in accordance with the Wetlands Protection Act, M.G.L. Chapter 131, Section 40, the Dedham Wetlands Bylaw, and the Dedham Stormwater Management Bylaw. 

Warrant Article 27 Discussion by John Sisson, Community Development Director on Providence Highway District Improvement Financing Plan

Mr. Sisson stated that in the past year the Planning Department received a grant to work alongside Mass Development to complete analysis of a District Improvement Finance (DIF) Plan that would enable the town to leverage future growth in the highway corridor into infrastructure improvements to the benefit everyone.  He stated that it would not lower or raise anyone’s taxes; furthermore the spending or borrowing of DIF funds would be controlled by Town Meeting.  Mr. Sisson stated that he hoped the Conservation Commission would support the article to create a Providence Highway corridor DIF.

Commissioner Bugay moved to support the Article. Commissoner Kayserman seconded. All were in favor, with the exception of Mr. Gauthier who abstained.   

A letter of support by the Conservation Commission in support of Article 27 will be issued. 

Continuances
Agent Brown stated that she would not be available for the May 16th Conservation Meeting. Commissoner Bugay raised a vote to postpone the next Conservation Commission Meeting until May 23rd. Agent Tittler seconded. All were in favor. 

The following applications were continued to May 23rdd, 2019 

· 339 Washington Street, Garnett Realty Trust, Applicant – Michael Carter, GCG Engineering, Rep.    

· 637 East Street, Frank Gobbi, Applicant – John Glossa, Glossa Engineering, Rep. - 
· 105 Schoolmaster Lane, Armando Petruzziello, Applicant – Karon Skinner Catrone, Rep. 

· 123 Westfield Street- Lot 1, Oliver Garry, Westfield Crossing LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Representative –123 Westfield Street- Lot 2, Oliver Garry, Westfield Crossing LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Representative –

· 28 Stormy Hill, Anderson Almeida, Applicant – Paul Lindholm, Rep. –

New Applications

35-43 Roosevelt Road, Kevin Costello, Applicant – Jim DeCelle, DeCelle-Burke-Sala & Assoc., Inc., Representative Scott Morrison EcoTec Wetland Scientist  Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation (DEP File # 141-0550). Scott Morrison and Jim DeCelle were present for the applicant.

Documents of Record:
· Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation, prepared by James DeCelle, DeCelle-Burke-Sala & Assoc., Inc.; dated 4/10/19.
· Plan of Land 37-41 Roosevelt Road, Dedham, MA; prepared by James DeCelle, DeCelle-Burke-Sala & Assoc., Inc.; dated 2/27/19.
· Wetland Resource Evaluation, 35-41 Roosevelt Road, Dedham, Massachusetts; prepared by EcoTec, Inc.; dated 3/8/19.

Mr. Morrison stated that met with Agent Brown and the Peer Review consultant, Brandon Faneuf, on the property to discuss the delineation and came to the mutual conclusion that the resource areas had been properly delineated. He further stated that the delineated drainage ditch was not jurisdictional. 

Agent Brown stated that because it was a complex area she had retained Mr. Faneuf, a Professional Wetland Scientist to assist with the delineation. She further stated that she observed the sump pumps being drained into that area that contributed to current conditions.  

Commissioner Kayserman noted that the Massachusetts definition of a wetlands is based on having more than 50% wetlands vegetation and that this can be more challenging to confirm during winter months. She also asked about the presence of 50 foot contour, and the hydrological elevation of the drainage channel. Mr. Morrison stated that they had reviewed the vegetation the day of the on-site meeting and could verify the presence of vegetation, and that the area Commissoner Kayserman had referred to had been a manmade excavation. Agent Brown stated that the DPW had abandoned an illegally placed drain last fall. 

David DiDonato, 440 Greenlodge Street, noted that the illegal drain was located underneath his fence.  He said that the drain had been installed well before his house was built, around 1968-1970.  He stated that the lack of sunshine in the area would affect the amount of vegetation in this area, and wanted to make the point that the water level was very high during the rainy season.  Mr. DiDonato submitted to the Commission a 2005 Request for Determination of Applicability that he had submitted to the former Commission for the property that was deemed “unbuildable.” Commissioners Bugay, Tittler, and Gauthier explained that the 2005 information was not binding on the current delineation.

Alan Labelle, 454 Greenlodge Street, stated his concerns of the high water table in the area and also the significant increase of water behind his home. 

Mary DiDonato, 440 Greenlodge Street, stated that she reviewed the March 8, 2019 EcoTec report and noted that there has been a marked reduction in vegetation on the property over time.   

A resident from Lincoln Street, whose daughter lives next to the property on Roosevelt stated that there are no sump pumps in the area, and that he was primarily concerned with the current plan for single family home displacing water onto others properties. He also shared that owners of the proposed property had allowed previous neighbors to dump brush, grass clippings and leaves, which he believe to have built up the lot. 

Mr. DiDonato and other neighbors mentioned that there was a lot more water in the area than in the past.  

Cecelia Beatty, 51 Fillmore Road, shared her concerns about local wildlife, and stated that it was a low lying flood plain. She also confirmed the dumping of brush, clippings, etc. 

Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue the meeting until May 23, 2019. Commissioner Garlick seconded, all were in favor. 

48 Berkeley Road, Qiuling Chen, Applicant - Chi Man, Hardy + Man Design Group, P.C., Representative – Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit for the demolition of an existing structure and construction of a new single family dwelling in Buffer Zone to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands (DEP File # 141-0552, MSMP 2019-05). Chi Man was present for the applicant.

Documents of Record:
· NOI Filing Plan, 48 Berkeley Street Dedham, Massachusetts; prepared by Hardy+Man Design Group, PC; dated 4/16/19.

· Notice of Intent; prepared by Hardy+Man Design Group, PC; dated 4/16/19.
· Major Stormwater Management Permit; prepared by Hardy+Man Design Group, PC; dated 4/16/19.

Commissioner Bugay disclosed that the wetland scientist conducted the delineation on the project had worked with her on a previous, unrelated application, but did not believe there was a conflict of interest. 

Mr. Man presented the wetlands delineation and plans to build a single family. He stated that it would be in the same location of the existing building with the addition of a drive-in garage.  He also stated that he would remove the existing shed on the property. 

The Commission asked the applicant to show on the plans the locations for storage of materials, show dewatering detail and location of proposed dewatering basin, as well as a post-construction landscaping plan and a note stating the ConCom shall be notified 48 hours before the start of the project. Mr. Man stated that he felt confident he met the Stormwater Bylaws of Dedham, and that he received the comments from Agent Brown and would clarify the calculations on volume, including using 30% void space instead of 40%.  Agent Brown stated that the Proposed Conditions Plan would require the following:
· Show locations for storage of materials
· Show dewatering detail and location of proposed dewatering basin
· Post-construction landscaping plan
· Add note stating the ConCom shall be notified 48 hrs before start
· Cultec System Detail: Should specify filter fabric on top and sides only; add width of stone required in trench
· Drain Manhole Detail:  Should specify “The Eliminator” or approved equal, as debris collector
· Overflow Pipe Detail: Should include rodent guard on overflow wye
· Infiltration Trench: Should be sized using 30% void space, rather than 40%.  This will put you slightly under the 2-inch storage requirement.
· A watershed map, with Tc should be included.  Explain why acreage used (.648 acres)  exceeds lot size (.324 acres)

O&M Requirements would require the following:
· Name and emergency contact info for owner of the system
· Signature of owner of O&M Plan
· Provide an inspection schedule
· Provide simplified 8 ½ x 11 plan showing location of subsurface system
· Include a provision in O&M  Plan allowing for the Conservation Commission, Stormwater Officer or its designee to enter the property at reasonable times and in a reasonable manner for the purpose of inspection

Commissioner Kayserman asked if the soil line changed in the current footprint, and also wanted the hydrology calculations to include all impervious surface such as the driveway. 

Commissioner Tittler questioned Agent Brown as to whether she was comfortable with the wetland delineation and also stated that a UBA table was required.  Commissioner Radner stated that she would like to see an invasive species management plan.  Commissioner Kayserman stated that she wanted to see a test pit within the groundwater elevation system. 

Commissioner Bugay recommended that the O&M Plan include gutter cleaning, checking of downspouts, and removal of debris from the driveway trench drain.
Commissioner Bugay made a motion to continue to May 23, 2019. Commissioner Kayserman seconded. All were in favor. 

Informal Discussion- 

Certificates of Compliance 
· 128 West Jersey Street (MSMP 2018-11) Commissioner Radner made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance. Commissioner Garlick seconded, all were in favor. 
Agents Report
· Garlic Mustard signs were put up in locations around town to notify the public of the invasive species. 

· 13 Powers Street Documents have been compiled by the Conservation Department for Town Counsel and the case is currently proceeding in the District Court. 

· 43 Hillsdale Road – Major erosion and sedimentation problems occurred at the start of construction. Agent Brown is working with the property owner. Additional controls have since been installed.  

· The Conservation Commission donated to the Friends of Dedham Civic Pride to sponsor a flower box and Agent Brown provided a picture to the Commission. 

· An Administrative Approval for a fence was issued for 123 Eastern Ave. 


Minutes - Commissioner Bugay moved to approve the minutes of 4/18/19 as amended. 

Commissioner Bugay moved to adjourn at 9:30 PM. Commissioner Tittler seconded. All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted, 


Renee Johnson 
Administrator 
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